



## MY NEIGHBOURHOOD



### Stoke Bishop, Westbury on Trym & Henleaze NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP Monday 13<sup>th</sup> June 2016

**Report of:** Andrew McGrath – Communities & Neighbourhoods

**Title:** NP Co-ordinator **Telephone Number:** 0117 9036436

#### **RECOMMENDATIONS. The NP is asked:**

1. To **note** the brief updates from the last forums.
2. To **note** the information relating to an upcoming city-wide NP event
3. To **note** the meeting schedule and to **agree or alter** the proposed dates
4. To **note** the updates on this NP's devolved budgets and to **note** the update on non-devolved S106 funding allocated to this NP area

#### **1. Forum Updates**

Please see below a brief overview of the recent neighbourhood forums. For detailed notes on previous Forums, please follow the web link below.

Next scheduled Forum dates are as follows:

**Henleaze – 7pm Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> November 2016. Henleaze Library**  
**Westbury-on-Trym & – 7pm Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> November. Venue 35**  
**Stoke Bishop – 7pm Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> November 2016. Stoke Bishop Primary**

For full meeting notes and other information, visit the NP website:

**<http://www.activenp.co.uk/>**

## Westbury-on-Trym & Henleaze Neighbourhood Forum.

Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> May 2016

**Councillors:** Geoff Gollop, Liz Radford

**WoT Ward Reps:** Alan Aburrow David Mayer (Meeting Chairman), Helen Furber, Val Bishop, Robert Murphy

**BCC Officers:** Gary Brentnall, Andrew McGrath

**Avon & Somerset Police:** PC Gareth Pike; PCSO Paula Perry

**Also present:** Stephanie French (NP rep and tree Champion), Wendy Hull (NW rep)

**Apologies:** Clare Campion-Smith

28 members of the public

**Election.** No election needs to be held as there were fewer nominations than rep positions available. Reps above all elected

**Police feedback.** Stats for the wards: **Henleaze:** Dwelling burglaries are up from 10 - 12; non-dwelling burglaries up from 18 to 20; Vehicle crime (from and of) up from 16-30; 20 ASB reports. The miscreants are known and being dealt with. **W-o-T:** Dwelling burglarise up from 4 to 5; non-dwelling burglaries down from 25 to 15; vehicle crime down from 16 to 4; 23 incidents of ASB.

Other issues include drivers flouting the no entry signs on Channells Hill; a cannabis factory has been closed down in W-o-T. About £70k worth of drugs seized; people need to take care of their car keys in their houses. Numerous incidents of keys being stolen through letter flaps.

It was pointed out by one resident that there is a charity (Care and Repair) that will fit security devices to retirees' homes for free; Draymen's' lorries regularly blocking the highway when making deliveries. Other examples also given. The attendees were reminded that the police can only deal with law infringements. Civil authorities do the rest. You need to contact Parking Services in BCC

WOTBA would like a greater police presence in the village. It is rare to see a policeman walking about these days. There are an increased number of rough sleepers in the area. We don't want them arrested, we want them helped.

### **Councillor updates**

A statement from **Councillor Clare Campion-Smith** was read out as she was unable to attend the meeting. The statement included the need to promote safe and affordable transport, and not favouring one over the other. The Cribbs Patchway New Neighbourhood will need careful monitoring as its impact will be huge. The importance of fighting to maintain the strong ward profiles of the area is important. We need to ensure that the area retains its fair share of services and funding. This will increasingly include provision of services for fighting dementia. The emphasis on the local environment needs to be maintained. Thanks were given to the Henleaze Society, and Stephanie French (NP tree champion). It would be good to see an improvement in street cleaning and a citywide approach to dealing with dog mess. Clare hopes the council can now have a period of less disruptive change in policies and staffing. The statement ended with Clare mentioning how she intends to retain her interest in a project she started as Lord Mayor – Bristol Girls Can Make It.

**Councillor Liz Radford.** Liz told the meeting that she was honoured to be elected. She is very concerned about the upcoming lack of school places. It's okay at present but is set to become problematic if nothing is done soon. Roads and transport are a concern. They need to be safe for all users, including cyclists. This does not mean being anti-car. Most people need their cars. There are issues of rat runs and poor drainage on many roads. Liz is also keen to help local

businesses to be successful.

**Councillor Geoff Gollop.** Geoff asked residents to tell him what their concerns are. He feels the NP and he, as a councillor, is well placed to help solve service delivery problems within BCC. There are still very difficult times ahead for local government. A big challenge will be to maintain services as well as possible. He is keen to help residents have a say over the local planning process. In an area such as this there is the risk of over-development. Once it happens it's there forever. By working together, the community can affect these decisions. Parking is a major, and increasing, concern. The area is in danger of turning in to a large car park. We need holistic solutions, not just shifting the problem from one area to another.

### **Matters arising.**

**Westbury-on-Trym:** Transport in and through the area. We need the new Mayor's view on the CPNN, including the issue of train stations. The A4018 first and then the A38 are set to be very badly affected by the CPPN development.

All of the funding for dealing with the likely problems is coming from S. Glos Council. It is currently £9.5m. We are reliant on S. Glos for this funding. The concern is that officers are cutting their cloth according to their means. In other words, the schemes worked up are being dictated by the £9.5m available, rather than a holistic scheme being developed to deal with the whole area, of which the cost is, as yet, unknown. This is not the way to undertake such a huge project. We are unlikely to see any detailed plans before the end of the year.

Electricity sub-station on PROW (Coopers Rd to Back Stoke Lane). The site has been confirmed as being on the contractors list and will be dealt with imminently.

Westbury Wildlife Park. There has been no progress on finding out the owners intentions for this site. All attempts to contact them have failed. It is likely that a lot of concerted work will be needed to make progress on this issue.

**Henleaze:** Southmead Police Station will close in January 2017. It won't be relocating to the Wayfarers as originally intended. Another solution is currently being sought.

The Drive was due to be the next street to have its lights improved. It is very important that you report lighting problems. The BCC team do respond.

Although the specific problem of flooding at Etloe Road/North View appears to have been resolved, it is not thought to be a long-term solution. The adjacent trees are a problem. If they are not to be removed, the problem will remain.

The half-finished house at 99 Devonshire Road doesn't seem to be progressing. This needs to be chased up.

New school at St Ursula's. Now due to finish in October. The school is developing a travel plan and wants parents to do the '*5 minutes' walk to school*'. This means any parents driving are encouraged to park at least 5 minutes away and walk their cherub to the school gate. There is talk of raised tables in Brecon Road as traffic controls. The detailed designs are being worked up. They will not be installed before the new school opens.

Park Grove/Springfield Grove. There will be no one-way roads here. Consultation about to start on two raised speed tables.

The Henleaze Parking Review, which is a NP transport project, will be split over 2 years now instead of being done in one year. This will have the advantage of being able to take in to account any developments re the CPNN, Southmead Parking review and new RPZs in the area.

The Wessex Bus No2 bus service has started. This is great news but there is early evidence that it is not being used very much. This puts it at risk of being removed.

Concerns over the character of Henleaze Road shops. There have been 2 shops recently vacated. One has now been re-let.

### **New Issues.**

Future forums. Some attendees thought the meetings need more time. Others think more forums are needed. After some discussion it was decided that the two 'old' wards keep their forums separate except for the May forums when elections are held. The comment was made that a lot of time could be saved if people read their papers before the meeting. This would avoid the need to go over them at the meeting. The councillors are content to attend the separate forums across the ward.

Traffic and Transport. There was mention of a Thornbury group that is looking to have a train station. No one else had heard of this but a watching brief will be held.

As per above, the Henleaze parking review will now take place over 2 years instead of one. Alan urged residents to take part in reviews and consultations. If you don't, you may end up regretting what you get. Involvement in consultations/reviews has been shown to be effective.

The issue of accident statistics since the 20mph restrictions started was raised. No one has seen any to verify if the reduced speeds have been effective in reducing accidents and deaths.

Dementia Awareness. Tony Hall spoke to the meeting about wanting to make Bristol *the* dementia aware city of the UK. It is Dementia Awareness week from 16<sup>th</sup> May. The Bristol Dementia Action Alliance is on the lookout for organisations to become Dementia Aware organisations. Many have been signed up so far but many more still to do so. These include shops, schools, libraries etc. Tony was heartily thanked for his presentation.

How many drivers and cyclists have been fined for going over 20mph? Not many as the police do not do blanket enforcement. They do hot spot enforcement though, and one attendee had received a speeding fine.

Can we invite the Mayor to a forum? Yes. We could ask him about CPNN. It would be better to do a combined invitation with neighbouring wards and NPs. The Southmead councillors might have more success in inviting him as they are of the same party.

The defibrillator on Stoke Lane needs to be more widely promoted. David offered to take this forward.

With regard to the new development in Cribbs, there will be a huge flow of cars out of Bristol wanting to visit the new ice rink and other attractions. It won't all be traffic merely coming in and out of Bristol for work.

The old issue of the street cleaners not emptying the ashtrays in the top of the bins was raised. This will need renewed action. Tracy Morgan, head of Bristol Waste to be contacted. Action: Gary/Andrew.

The enormous hole in Eastfield needs to be better protected. It is deep and could seriously injure a child; especially on the old coach house site. Geoff to revisit this as he thought the fencing was adequate.

The funding of the NP was explained to the meeting. A slide showing how the funds have been spent was put up. The NP has spent over £1.3m on local projects.

The thorny issue of the crossing at the Henleaze Road roundabout being in the wrong place was

again raised. Virtually everyone who could argue and complain about the wrong siting has done so. But it is still going to be sited in a position that may be dangerous as this is the position agreed via the planning process.

### **Working Group feedback**

All the reports were contained in the papers. Stephanie briefly explained the latest tree issues. There is a new process for getting trees in Bristol. The NP has a list, which it updates over time. If you have an idea for a tree, let Stephanie know. We are now looking for trees to plant in the 2017/18 planting season.

Geoff made a plea that less paper be used at these meetings. It was agreed that this should be tackled. There could be brief printed reports that are succinct précis of the larger reports. All agreed to stop slaughtering the forests.

A resident stated that the 'Fix My Street' website is excellent for reporting problems. Go to: <https://www.fixmystreet.com>

## **Stoke Bishop Neighbourhood Forum Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> May 2016**

**Councillors** John Goulandris, Peter Abraham

**Officers:**, Gary Brentnall, Andrew McGrath

**Police:** PC Neil Cutler

**Ward Representatives:** Alan Preece (Chairman), Gay Huggins, Peter Robottom, Ella Davies

**Also present:** Stephanie French (Tree Champion), Alan Aburrow (WOT Rep), Wendy Hull (NW rep), Jenny Hodges (Equalities rep)

**Apologies:** Peter Weeks

40 members of the public

**Welcome:** Alan Preece welcomed everyone and congratulated our two Councillors on having been re-elected for the next four years. AP welcomed Ella Davies who had been elected to represent the area of Sea Mills which, for Council purposes, is now included in our Stoke Bishop Ward boundary. She will be a co-opted Representative for one year, with full voting rights, and will then stand for election next year.

AP read out a statement from Jenny Hodges, regarding overhanging bushes and trees, asking property occupiers to cut them back. They are a particular problem in Shirehampton Road and Druid Hill. As she has no sight at all, they cause her problems.

There was then a short presentation by Tony Hall, founder of Bristol Dementia Action Alliance. Next week is Dementia Awareness Week and Tony promotes the purple angel stickers which indicates shops where staff have been trained to deal with people with dementia. He passed around various leaflets and items available to dementia sufferers of which most people are unaware. (Please see attached to these notes)

**Election results:** As two people had applied to be representatives, Alan Preece and Gay Huggins were able to stand down, and AP introduced Graham Donald (GD) and Roger Gamlin (RG) to be our new Ward representatives.

### **Updates and Information:**

**Parking on the Downs and around Hiatt Baker:** PR had received an email from Simon Bray advising that the University would not be imposing restrictions on student cars as is done by Cambridge and Oxford

Universities, and no further action was intended unless requested by the Council. They would continue to charge for parking on site. The Council advised PR that they do not use the “no parking for one-hour” scheme due to lack of resources, though the Councillors felt it was used in other areas. The Downs Parking Review will take place in six months and roads that are having problems will be reviewed, provided the roads were included in the original plans.

**CPNN:** AP had attended a recent presentation by Highway Engineers who were not very inspiring and he summarised the meeting as unhelpful because the department of BCC directed to tackle the problem were both woefully unprepared and clearly devoid of any plan to cope with the problem other than having in mind car traffic restriction. Of the 6500 houses planned, £5,850 per house would be allocated to Section 106 money, all of which would go to South Glos. Bristol were originally offered £2m but this has been increased to £9.5million which they will spend on the A4018 and other roads. No Park ‘N’ Ride was planned. Charlton Road would likely become cycle and bus only, and the A4018 would have a bus lane from Cribbs to Blackboy Hill, restricting cars to one lane only. No road improvements are planned as research has suggested that only 300 additional vehicle movements would occur at peak periods, despite the 6,500 additional houses. This was said to be due to the fact that the road cannot accommodate more than this! PR added that separate funding would be required for any rail enhancements, with MetroWest Phase two not including services between Avonmouth and Parkway.

### **Police Feedback:**

PC Neil Cutler read a report. There has been a reduction in damage to cars particularly on the Downs, and in burglaries. There had been 3 burglaries in Stoke Bishop, and 2 attempted.

Action taken on ASB incidents in the Dingle and the offenders were dealt with. Also bad parking by students in Shaplands was dealt with by issuing tickets and 3 cars removed.

PA said there was a growing problem of speeding cars in Sneyd Park, including a black BMW going over 60mph at 4pm. The drivers are breaking the law and he will pass their details to the police. He was asked how you get in contact with Speed Enforcement – email the police. This raised the point that, as a community, we need more speedwatch. SF pointed out that you have to get the police to carry out a hazard analysis before a speedwatch can take place. They also need more volunteers. PA said a 9-year old boy, Steven Finch, who had raised the successful petition to “Save the Libraries”, was now getting another petition set up regarding Parking on Pavements. Perhaps he should come to the Forum to get support.

### **Local Developments & Projects**

Roger Gamlin, as Co-convenor, Stoke Bishop Residents’ Planning Group reported firstly on the proposed stone bridge across Bridge Valley Road (BVR). This was initially presented by Dr Adrienn Tomer as part of her Masters Degree. However, she has now submitted an application for a larger wider bridge, 75 metres long and 6 metres wide, incorporating one pedestrian/disabled/pushchairs lane and two cycle lanes. There are 187 documents on the Council website for this proposal and over 100 letters of support from people from all around the World – Lagos, Italy, Poland, Spain, etc.- The estimated cost would be £2.4 million, but no funding is in place at the moment, though she has backing for the application. Some people have written to object but most people are unaware of it. Bristol Tree Forum have objected to the loss of trees, Natural England were concerned because it is a SSSI (Site of Special Scientific Interest), Police fear increase in crime, people sleeping rough on the benches, skateboarders, etc as the whole area would be floodlit. PA is a member of the Downs Committee and Chairman of Planning Committee. The proposal came originally from the Friends of the Downs to put a bridge over BVR but he suspects they were thinking more along the lines of the iron bridge at Kingsweston. It was

approved by the Downs Committee by the Master of the Merchant Venturers casting vote. Francis Greenacre (Downs expert) has stated it will ruin the Promenade. The Council are employing Consultants to look at the Downs, and they have advised against the proposal. Francis mentioned the possibility of BVR becoming one way (but it was not clear in which direction). Residents had the opportunity to look at the plans and write in with their views. The Council plans to do something with the junction at the top of BVR. This application is likely to go before the Planning Committee in July so any comments should reach BCC by the 20<sup>th</sup> May. PA advised everyone not to say they want a different type of bridge as it takes away the weight of objections. Objectors should refer to the specific proposal as submitted, with particular reference to the effect on the environment, the conservation area and the SSSI. **The reference is: 16/01266/F.**

RG also mentioned the license application for a burger van by the toilets on Sea Walls, open from 6am to 10pm, with seating outside. The Councillors have got involved very quickly. It will now go to a full licensing committee, giving residents the opportunity to object. A lot of objections have already been received. PA has written as he felt he was misled. **To write in, the reference number is 16/00366/STCOM.street trading application.**

The possibility of an open air concert on the 3<sup>rd</sup> September has been proposed but no formal application has been submitted. It would need a Temporary Event Notice. It is suggested it would be loud contemporary music attracting 15-20,000 people.

### **Tree Issues**

SF showed slides of the carving of the Cedar of Lebanon tree. A baby Cedar of Lebanon has been planted on Stoke Lodge and there will be another planted close to the original. A new English Oak has been planted on Druid Hill roundabout. **A planning application 16/00951/VP** to reduce TPO trees in Parrys Close has come to light. SF asked that residents write and object to the reduction, as the trees will eventually be so reduced they will lose their TPO and be cut down. They do not need reducing.

SF asked people to walk along the River Avon from Sea Mills Lane towards the City. The path has become so overgrown with blackthorn that it is single width in places. SF would welcome other opinions in order to pursue this with the Council.

### **NP Working Groups**

a) **Transport** - The zebra crossing on Shirehampton Road is now at legal consultation stage and should be provided relatively soon along with pedestrian improvements at the mini-roundabout. The parking situation around Sea Mills station and the Park and Ride stop is proposed as a priority for review over 2016/17 and 2017/18.

b) **Environment** – AP reported that he has produced a leaflet on Japanese Knotweed which will be delivered to local residents who live adjacent to Stoke Lodge where JK has been found. He also had a display of the proposed information board to be erected at the Roman House on the Portway. The WG had made exchanges with Duncan Venison (Network Operations Manager of the Transport Service) to Ebenezer Lane concerning the issue of the loss of wild flowers and habitat by excessive cutting and strimming three times during the Spring and Summer seasons of 2015. Agreement was obtained to restrict strimming where appropriate to the width of the PRoW. Sue Mayer has been making good progress on the Sensory Garden at Stoke Lodge with clearing of the area of brambles and weeds by the Pay Back Team. She is now getting a contractor in to lay paths, etc, and Sea Mills Garden Club are helping with ideas. SF asked about the possibility of anti-social behaviour as canisters of laughing gas were being used on Stoke Lodge at night.

- c) **Older People** – The next trip is on 16<sup>th</sup> June. Ring GH for details soon (9685813).
- d) **Well Being Fund** – The latest meeting had only been the night before and nothing was forthcoming in Stoke Bishop.
- e) **Neighbourhood Watch** – WH said she was going to the investiture of Sue Mountstevens who had been reappointed as Police & Crime Commissioner. WH was now moving out of NP3 so this was her last meeting. Anyone prepared to take on this role should contact her.

### TVG Update

Sue Mayer reported it was now reaching its climax with the Public Enquiry 20-28<sup>th</sup> June. She asked people to write/ email her with information and pictures of usage of Stoke Lodge – the whole area not just the boundary – as soon as possible. She needed 400 contributions and had only received 40 to date. Anyone wishing to contribute should email Sue on : [suemayer@blueyonder.co.uk](mailto:suemayer@blueyonder.co.uk) and give their full name and address as this must be recorded. There is full information available on : <http://www.stokelodgetvg.co.uk>

### Any Other Business

- 1) Cllr John Goulandris announced that Cllr Peter Abraham had celebrated being in Local Government for 50 years. He was congratulated with a round of applause.
- 2) PA raised the problem that Mr and Mrs Stinchcombe, who live in Cross Elms Lane and who have had their garden wall damaged by crashing vehicles, have asked for support from the NP. The road has been inspected and there appears to be nothing wrong with the road surface, the cause appears to be simply bad driving.
- 3) Lucy Wallis-Smith is planning to plant an orchard in the corner of Sea Mills Recreation Ground and asked if anyone was interested in getting involved to speak to her.
- 4) Sue Mayer proposed a vote of thanks to Alan Preece, Gay Huggins, and Wendy Hull for their long service to the NP. This was duly applauded.

## **2. Citywide Event**

We are organising a short Citywide Event to discuss the Citywide NP Plans and discuss what's happened since the parks investment meeting held in February. The date for this event, will be **20<sup>th</sup> July 6.30pm – 8.30pm at Central Library**. Please put the date in your diaries, an Eventbrite invitation will be coming out presently. If any of the NPs would like to have a 15 minute slot to share key pieces of work, linked to their NP plan or any of the citywide Priorities please contact [Hayley.ash@bristol.gov.uk](mailto:Hayley.ash@bristol.gov.uk). The Citywide NP priorities are, Community Resources, Hate Crime and Cohesion, Employment, the Environment, Health, Highways and Transport, Parks, and Young People.

## **3. Future meeting dates**



The NP is asked to note the meeting dates and **agree or alter** the new proposed dates (in grey) as required.

	<b>Cycle 4 2015/16</b>	<b>Cycle 1 2016/17</b>	<b>Cycle 2 2016/17</b>	<b>Cycle 3 2016/17</b>
<b>NP</b>	Monday 13 <sup>th</sup> June Venue tbc 7.00pm	Monday 26 <sup>th</sup> September Venue tbc 7.00pm	Monday 5 <sup>th</sup> December Venue tbc 7.00pm	Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> March Venue tbc 7.00pm
<b>NP Pre meeting</b>	Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> June Venue tbc 5.30pm	Monday 19 <sup>th</sup> September Venue tbc 5.30pm	Monday 28 <sup>th</sup> November Venue tbc 5.30pm	Monday 24 <sup>th</sup> February Venue tbc 5.30pm
	↕	↕	↕	↕
Henleaze Forum	Joint Forum (Rep elections) Wednesday 11 <sup>th</sup> May Red Maids School 7.00pm	No forums in summer	Tuesday 1 <sup>st</sup> November Venue tbc 7.00pm	Thursday 2 <sup>nd</sup> February Venue tbc 7.00pm
WoT Forum		No forums in summer	Wednesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> November Venue tbc 7.00pm	Wednesday 1 <sup>st</sup> February Venue tbc 7.00pm
SB Forum	Tuesday 10 <sup>th</sup> May Stoke Bishop Primary 7.00pm	No forums in summer	Thursday 3 <sup>rd</sup> November Venue tbc 7.00pm	Tuesday 31 <sup>st</sup> January Venue tbc 7.00pm
Well Being Working Group	Monday 9 <sup>th</sup> May Westbury Library 6.00pm	Monday 25 <sup>th</sup> July Westbury Library 6.00pm	Monday 24 <sup>th</sup> October Westbury Library 6.00pm	Monday 16 <sup>th</sup> January Westbury Library 6.00pm
Well Being closing dates	Friday 29 <sup>th</sup> April	Friday 15 <sup>th</sup> July	Friday 14 <sup>th</sup> October	Friday 6 <sup>th</sup> January
Communications Working Group	Tuesday 12 <sup>th</sup> April Westbury Library 5.00pm	Tuesday 12 <sup>th</sup> July Westbury Library 5.00pm	Tuesday 18 <sup>th</sup> October Westbury Library 5.00pm	Tuesday 10 <sup>th</sup> January Westbury Library 5.00pm
Transport Working Group	Wednesday 20 <sup>th</sup> April Venue tbc 7.00pm	Thursday 21 <sup>st</sup> July Venue tbc 7.00pm	Monday 31 <sup>st</sup> October Venue tbc 7.00pm	Tuesday 17 <sup>th</sup> January Venue tbc 7.00pm
Environment Working Group	Thursday 28 <sup>th</sup> April Venue tbc 2.00pm	Thursday 28 <sup>th</sup> July Venue tbc 2.00pm	Thursday 27 <sup>th</sup> October Venue tbc 2.00pm	Thursday 12 <sup>th</sup> January Venue tbc 2.00pm
Working Group for Older People	Wednesday 13 <sup>th</sup> April Eastfield Inn 2.00pm	tbc	tbc	tbc

## 4. Devolved Services Update

### Community Infrastructure Levy

#### **Henleaze, Stoke Bishop & Westbury-on-Trym Neighbourhood Partnership CIL monies held – 31 March 2016**

Monies to be spent on measures to support the development of the Neighbourhood Partnership's area, by funding:

a) the provision, improvement, replacement, operation or maintenance of infrastructure; or

b) anything else that is concerned with addressing the demands that development places on an area

<b>Date Received</b>	<b>Application</b>	<b>Site Address</b>	<b>Amount</b>
12/08/13	13/00725	7 Church Avenue, Stoke Bishop	£2,163.00
28/08/13	12/05184	Reynolds Garage, 43 Church Rd, Westbury-on-Trym	£1,323.00
06/12/13	12/05218	2 Trymwood Parade, Stoke Bishop	£5,184.00
23/04/14	13/04155	Old Sneed Park Cottage, Mariners Drive, Sneyd Park	£2,443.35
23/01/15	13/01967	Winford Court, Downs Park West, Henleaze	£52.50
22/04/15	14/01347	Henleaze Terrace / Eastfield Road, Henleaze (1)	£5,219.18
08/06/15	14/00309	Land to rear of 21 to 31 Avon Way, Sneyd Park	£322.17
09/06/15	13/05335	Redwood, Stoke Park Road South, Sneyd Park (1)	£1,423.11
03/07/15	12/00803	Land to rear of 86 and 88 Henleaze Road, Henleaze	£2,247.00
06/08/15	14/01347	Henleaze Terrace / Eastfield Road, Henleaze (2)	£5,219.18
06/08/15	13/02002	Former Dairy Crest Depot, Parrys Lane, Stoke Bishop	£1,055.39
02/09/15	13/01230	6 Russell Grove, Henleaze	£903.00
16/10/15	13/05335	Redwood, Stoke Park Road South, Sneyd Park (2)	£1,423.11
04/02/16	14/01347	Henleaze Terrace / Eastfield Road, Henleaze (3)	£7,828.78
		<b>Total</b>	<b>£36,806.78</b>

## S106 update

Stoke Bishop, Westbury on Trym & Henleaze Neighbourhood Partnership				
Devolved Section 106 monies held as at 31 <sup>st</sup> March 2016				
Permission / Site / S106 Code/contact officer	Current Contribution Value	Actual Current funding available	Date to be Spent / Committed by	Purpose of Contribution
<b>Parks</b>				
11/02870 / 3 Stoke Hill, Stoke Bishop / ZCD...A35 Richard Ennion (Horticultural Services Manager)	<b>£2,324.96</b>	<b>Remaining: £124.96</b>  £2,200 committed Sept 2014 (trees)	No Limit	The provision of off-site tree planting within one mile of 3 Stoke Hill
09/04610 / Sanctuary Gardens, Stoke Bishop / ZCD...A42 Richard Fletcher (Parks Operations Manager)	<b>£2,255.71</b>	<b>Remaining - £0</b>  £2,255.71 committed December 2014 (silt removal OSPNR)	27 Jan 17	The provision of improvements to Parks and Open Spaces within one mile of Sanctuary Gardens
10/02834 / 13 to 21 North View, Henleaze / ZCD...A32  Richard Fletcher (Parks Operations Manager)	<b>£4,709.79</b>  Original amount: <b>£6084.79</b>	<b>Remaining - £4,709.79</b>  £1,375 committed December 2014 (Durdham Down Trees)	No Limit	The provision of improvements to Parks and Open Spaces within one mile of North View
12/01954 / Hiatt Baker Hall, Parry's Lane, Stoke Bishop / ZCD...A82  Richard Fletcher (Parks Operations Manager)	<b>£37,884.77</b>  <b>(Original allocation: £117,040.67)</b>	<b>Remaining - £18,589.69</b>  £36,336.90 committed March 2014 (SL car park)  £13,741.05 committed March 2014 (Canford loos)  £29,000	No Limit	The provision of improvements and / or maintenance of informal green space, natural green space and active sports space (fixed or seasonal) within one mile of Hiatt Baker Hall <b>(NOTE: - this contribution cannot be spent on a children's playground)</b>

		<p>committed March 2014 (O. Quarry Park)</p> <p>£8,177.04 committed September 2014 (FOSPNR path project)</p> <p>£1,196 committed December 2014 (street Trees - £825)</p> <p>£10,000 committed at the September 2015 NP meeting (tree sculpture)</p>		
04/03385 / 25 Shipley Road, Westbury-on-Trym / ZCD...768 Gareth Vaughan-Williams (Highway Services Manager)	<b>£5,164.13</b>	<b>Remaining - £5,164.13</b>	No Limit	The provision of improvements and maintenance of Public Right of Way 560
11/01178 / 99 Devonshire Road, Henleaze / ...SB82 John Bos (Community Buildings Officer)	<b>£7,623.03</b>	<b>Remaining: £7,623.03</b>	No Limit	The provision, improvement and/or maintenance of community facilities within one mile of 99 Devonshire Road, or within Henleaze Ward

**Highways.** Please see Transport Working Group report

**Well Being.** Please see separate report

## Non-devolved S106 as of 31<sup>st</sup> January 2016

These S106 contributions are generated within the NP, but are not necessarily to be spent in these wards.

<b>Non Devolved S106 contributions held at 31<sup>st</sup> August 2015</b>							
<b>Permission / Site / S106 Code</b>	<b>Ward</b>	<b>Neighbourhood Partnership</b>	<b>Dept with spending responsibility</b>	<b>Contact Officer</b>	<b>Current Contribution Value</b>	<b>Date to be Spent / Committed by</b>	<b>Purpose of Contribution / Comments</b>
07/01464 / 34 to 38 Fallodon Way, Henleaze / ZCD...A25	Henleaze	Westbury-on-Trym / Henleaze / Stoke Bishop	Neighbourhoods	Richard Fletcher (Parks Operations Manager)	£2,211.54	No Limit	The provision and/or improvement of citywide sports pitches
09/05111 / Bristol Zoo Temporary Car Park, Ladies Mile, Clifton / ZCD...905	Stoke Bishop	Westbury-on-Trym / Henleaze / Stoke Bishop	Place	Alistair Cox (Strategic Transport Service Manager)	£3,040.56	No Limit	Towards the costs of monitoring the performance of the Travel Plans, all Surveys and the use of the Park and Ride Scheme
13/01140 / Bristol Zoo Temporary Car Park, Ladies Mile, Clifton / ...SB54	Stoke Bishop	Westbury-on-Trym / Henleaze / Stoke Bishop	Place	Alistair Cox (Strategic Transport Service Manager)	£1,003.51	No Limit	Towards the costs of monitoring the performance of the Travel Plans, all Surveys and the use of the Park and Ride Scheme
06/04018 / 144 Falcondale Road, Westbury-on-Trym / ZCD... 492	Westbury-on-Trym	Westbury-on-Trym / Henleaze / Stoke Bishop	Place	Alistair Cox (Strategic Transport Service Manager)	£2,081.42	No Limit	Car Club Contribution